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Letters sent home & e-School messages this week:  After School Clubs (Y1-Y6), Sex 
Education Lesson (Y4-Y6), Black Park Trip Reception), Little City Visit (Nursery), 
Interhouse Cricket, Sports Day, Vision Screening (Rec) 
 
Dear all 
 
Half term is almost upon us; I'm hoping that the weather turns out to be better than the current forecast!  
Monday saw us hosting teachers from the schools within the Chiltern Area Partnership to share 
opportunities and challenges.  
 
On Wednesday this week, all pupils from Reception to Year 6 took part in an interhouse competitive 
cricket event. Congratulations to Yellow House who were the winners. Many thanks to Mr Horlock and Mr 
Leslie who organised the event, and to teachers for doing a great job of bowling!  
 
Year 4 visited the Living Rainforest on Thursday, and for the first time in many visits, some children SAW 
THE SLOTH! She is called Cinnamon and is quite shy so seeing her was a big deal! As often happens, your 
children were complimented by centre staff for their excellent behaviour during the visit.  
 
At 3.30pm the swimming pool will be drained ready to be packed up and taken on to the next school. 
Don't worry, there is no danger of localised flooding; the process is carefully managed! The feedback we 
have had from children regarding swimming has been overwhelmingly positive, but just as importantly 
their progress in swimming has been considerably better when compared with the old model of travelling 
to a pool once a week. Of the 38 children in Year 4 who could not already swim, 24 of them can do so now. 
Consequently, the pop-up pool will be back next year!  
 
Sadly, I need to share a photo of some thoughtless and dangerous parking: 

 

A reminder that we return to school on Monday 2nd June for the busy final half term. Please use this link to 

our calendar to add the dates for the many events to your diary: 

https://www.highworth.bucks.sch.uk/web/calendar/189862 

Very best wishes for a happy half term break, 

Clare Pankhania  

 

mailto:office@highworthcombined.co.uk
https://www.highworth.bucks.sch.uk/web/calendar/189862


 

 

ATTENDANCE  
 

To report your child’s absence please 
phone and leave a message or send an 
email to: 
   

reception@highworthcombined co.uk. 
 

 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE TARGET IS 96% 
 
 

BEST ATTENDANCE:  98.3% 

(CLASSES 6S/4N) 
 

WELL DONE 
 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE:  

95.1% 
 

  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES 
 

Monday 26th May to Friday 30th May 
Half Term holiday (school closed) 
 
Monday 2nd June 
Pupils return to school 
 
Wednesday 4th June 
6pm: Y5 Parents Secondary School 
Transition Meeting via Teams 
 
Thursday 5th June 
3.20pm: Football Match v Hazlemere  

 

SIGN OF THE WEEK  

 

Follow this link to see how to sign ‘danger’ in BSL 

British Sign Language BSL Video Dictionary - danger 

  
 

danger/dangerous 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

PARENT ZONE 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 


